
RCW 71.24.852  Intensive behavioral health treatment facilities—
Resident rights and access to ombuds services—Recommendations to 
governor and legislature.  By December 1, 2019, the secretary of 
health, in consultation with the department of social and health 
services, the department of commerce, the long-term care ombuds, and 
relevant stakeholders must provide recommendations to the governor and 
the appropriate committees of the legislature on providing resident 
rights and access to ombuds services to the residents of the intensive 
behavioral health treatment facilities.  [2019 c 324 § 4.]

Findings—Intent—2019 c 324: See note following RCW 71.24.648.
Mental health drop-in center services pilot program—2019 c 324: 

See note following RCW 71.24.649.
Report—2019 c 324: See note following RCW 70.38.111.
Recommendations—Residential intensive behavioral health and 

developmental disability services—2019 c 324: See note following RCW 
74.39A.030.
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